

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

STATE OF MISSOURI
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

Local Public Hearing
August 1, 2018
Kansas City, Missouri
Volume 9

In the Matter of Kansas City }
Power & Light Company's Request } File No.
For Authority To Implement a } ER-2018-0145
General Rate Increase For }
Electric Service }
In The Matter of KCP&L Greater }
Missouri Operations Company's } File No.
Request For Authority to Implement} ER-2018-0146
A General Rate Increase For}
Electric Service }

JOHN CLARK, Presiding
DEPUTY CHIEF REGULATORY LAW JUDGE
RYAN SILVEY,
COMMISSIONER

1 (Whereupon, the hearing began at 6:10 p.m.)

2 JUDGE CLARK: Good evening. Thank
3 you all for coming out. We'll go on the record
4 now.

5 Today is, or this evening is August
6 the 1st, 2018. The Missouri Public Service
7 Commission has set aside this time this evening for
8 a local public hearing in file numbers ER dash 2018
9 dash 0145 and file ER dash 2018 dash 0146 which are
10 respectively captioned as In The Matter Of Kansas
11 City Power & Light Company's Request For Authority
12 To Implement A General Rate Increase For Electric
13 Service, and In The Matter Of KCP&L Greater
14 Missouri Operations Company's Request For Authority
15 To Implement A General Rate Increase For Electric
16 Service.

17 My name is John Clark, I'm the
18 regulatory law judge that will preside over this
19 local public hearing. With me today is
20 Commissioner Ryan Silvey.

21 Mr. Silvey, or Commissioner Silvey
22 would you like to make an opening remark of any
23 kind?

24 COMMISSIONER SILVEY: Just thank you
25 all for attending and look forward to your

1 comments.

2 JUDGE CLARK: I'll begin by asking
3 counsel to enter their appearances for the record,
4 starting with counsel for Kansas City Power & Light
5 Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations
6 Company.

7 MR. STEINER: My name is Roger
8 Steiner and I represent Kansas City Power & Light
9 Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations
10 Company and my contact information is with the
11 court reporter.

12 JUDGE CLARK: Thank you Mr. Steiner.
13 And for Commission Staff?

14 MS. PAYNE: Whitney Payne on behalf
15 of Staff of Missouri Public Service Commission and
16 I also have provided my information to the court
17 reporter.

18 JUDGE CLARK: Thank you Ms. Payne.
19 And for the Office of Public Counsel?

20 MS. SHEMWELL: Good evening. Thank
21 you. Lera Shemwell and John Clizer representing
22 Office of Public Counsel and the public. We've
23 given our information to the court reporter.

24 JUDGE CLARK: Ms. Shemwell, Mr.
25 Clizer, thank you both very much.

1 Now the Commission has already
2 scheduled an evidentiary hearing for September I
3 believe the 17th through the 28th to take evidence
4 regarding Kansas City Power & Light Company and
5 KCP&L of Greater Missouri Operation's application
6 for rate increase but has also scheduled local
7 public hearings in several counties affected to
8 give members of the public a chance to comment
9 about the applications, and that's the purpose of
10 tonight's hearing. Nobody as of yet has signed up
11 to speak, and by speak I mean just come up to the
12 podium and if there's something you want to tell
13 the Commission the Commission is more than willing
14 to hear it, it will also be taken down by the court
15 reporter and preserved so that comment is something
16 the Commission has on hand to consider.

17 Anyone who would like to testify I'll
18 call in a second since nobody signed up -- well, is
19 there anybody at this time who would like to make a
20 public comment?

21 Yes, sir, okay.

22 Well, why don't we just do this, I'm
23 going to say one more thing and then I'll call you
24 right up.

25 The Commission is not here tonight to

1 answer any questions. There was a question and
2 answer session before with the Company, Commission
3 Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel. If
4 there are additional questions anybody has tonight
5 I would ask you to direct those to those parties.
6 The Commission can't answer any questions because
7 the Commission has to remain impartial until after
8 the actual evidentiary hearing when evidence is
9 submitted.

10 What I'm going to ask you to do at
11 this time, sir, if you can come down to the front.
12 Would you raise your right hand and be sworn?

13 (WHEREUPON, THE WITNESS WAS SWORN)

14 JUDGE CLARK: Would you please state
15 and spell your name for the record?

16 FROM THE AUDIENCE: I'm Bruce James
17 Taylor.

18 JUDGE CLARK: And just the normal
19 spelling?

20 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Yeah. B-R-U-C-E,
21 J-A-M-E-S, T-A-Y-L-O-R.

22 JUDGE CLARK: Thank you Mr. Taylor,
23 and what would you like to tell the Commission this
24 evening?

25 FROM THE AUDIENCE: I have two ideas

1 or intentions and one is personal and one is
2 business. On the business I am an affiliate with a
3 solar company here in Kansas City, I'm seeing that
4 they're growing more and more, there's more solar
5 companies coming about and developing their own
6 product to present to the people. I would hope in
7 some future date that perhaps KCP&L could be a
8 catalyst in order to make those private profit, for
9 profit corporations who are dealing with solar
10 provision more affiliated with each other so that
11 we could work on a community basis and cooperate
12 rather than compete in a capitalistic way.
13 Hopefully in the future the solar companies will
14 integrate with each other more or share ideas and
15 it would be interesting if KCP&L could be one of
16 the enablers of that whole grass roots intention of
17 providing solar as a means of providing electricity
18 to those people. That would be fun.

19 Number two, as a private individual I
20 would hope that KCP&L would move, there's several
21 ways that you can get, we can get electricity, we
22 have gas, we have coal, we have wind, we have
23 solar, we have water, those are the five main
24 sources of power for electricity production. I
25 would hope that KCP&L would lean more and more

1 toward the renewable resources rather than the
2 expendable resources. Say being green is an
3 important aspect of power production and I would
4 encourage and hope that KCP&L would lean much more
5 heavily on the quote, green side, than the
6 nonrenewable resources.

7 And that's all I have to say.

8 JUDGE CLARK: Okay. Can I ask you a
9 couple questions?

10 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Sure.

11 JUDGE CLARK: In regards to Kansas
12 City Power & Light being a catalyst for, and your
13 second point of having them lean towards more
14 renewables, and I'm just trying to understand, how
15 do these two tie into their request for a rate
16 increase in your mind?

17 FROM THE AUDIENCE: The rate
18 increases are business operations, I don't think
19 that's going to be avoidable. Rate increases are
20 determined by the people who provide the service
21 and that's KCP&L so I'm not pro or con on rate
22 increase, hopefully it will be justifiable, but.
23 That's the responsibility of the KCP&L to make a
24 fair rate increase.

25 JUDGE CLARK: And what is it that you

1 think KCP&L could do to be a catalyst for solar?

2 FROM THE AUDIENCE: For the business
3 side, a catalyst for private companies for
4 installing solar to be not augmented but
5 facilitated in offering their product or kind of as
6 an older brother image that would help private
7 companies who are providing solar produce what we
8 need to have for our community.

9 JUDGE CLARK: Okay.

10 Do you have any questions?

11 COMMISSIONER SILVEY: I do not.

12 JUDGE CLARK: Thank you very much for
13 your time, I appreciate it Mr. Taylor.

14 MS. SHEMWELL: I'd like to say
15 something.

16 JUDGE CLARK: Yes. Go ahead.

17 MS. SHEMWELL: MR. Taylor, are you
18 talking about an arrangement where KCP&L would have
19 something like trusted partners?

20 JUDGE CLARK: And Mr. Taylor will you
21 come up to the podium to answer just so everybody
22 hears?

23 MS. SHEMWELL: Like they would have
24 trusted partners, is that what you're saying?
25 Because I think some utilities have people they

1 recommend for particular jobs.

2 FROM THE AUDIENCE: That I'm not
3 familiar with but I'm speaking kind of outside the
4 box of strictly business, that if we could work
5 together somehow and make that occupation of
6 providing solar to a community somehow meld in with
7 the humanistic provision of electricity. We all
8 have to have electricity, we got to have
9 electricity in order to live in our society right
10 now. If KCP&L could step outside its whelm of
11 being the sole provider, whether it's KCP&L or
12 Westhoff, rather than the sole provider if they
13 would facilitate provision of electricity
14 production on a local level that would be I think
15 favorable. And the details of it I don't have, you
16 know, it's actually just a brainstorm so that we
17 can provide for all of us working together on the
18 same problem. You know, not just KCP&L so we have
19 people complain against KCP&L or accepting KCP&L
20 but if we work together, I accept KCP&L as a needed
21 operation and in society, any sort of power
22 production, and if we could make KCP&L as a
23 business enterprise could facilitate a more
24 community effort in providing electricity for all
25 of our needs I think that would be kind of a

1 mindset or an attitude that would be welcomed that
2 hasn't been too much in the past. It's kind of
3 like if you have a medical need you go to the
4 hospital, hospitals are profit making enterprises,
5 they have to make money in order to do it. A lot
6 of hospitals now are subbing out their little
7 substations and community care like free health
8 clinics, like neighborhood health alliances, in
9 order to facilitate people taking charge of their
10 own resources and their own needs.

11 MS. SHEMWELL: Thank you.

12 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Sort of a
13 socialistic sort of a way of spreading the wealth.

14 MS. SHEMWELL: Thank you very much.

15 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Does that answer
16 your question?

17 MS. SHEMWELL: Yes you did, sir.

18 Thank you

19 JUDGE CLARK: Thank you again Mr.
20 Taylor for your comments.

21 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Certainly.

22 JUDGE CLARK: Is there anybody else
23 who would like to offer comments to the Commission?

24 Okay. Please come up.

25 (WHEREUPON, THE WITNESS WAS SWORN)

1 JUDGE CLARK: Would you please state
2 and spell your name for the record?

3 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Karen Brantner,
4 K-A-R-E-N, B-R-A-N-T-N-E-R.

5 JUDGE CLARK: And what would you like
6 to tell the Commission?

7 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Well, I've just
8 been reading these two sheets and I'm tending to
9 agree that the need for a rate increase is not
10 being presented as necessary.

11 I would also like to state that
12 Kansas City proper is doing a lot to help their
13 residents, I've recently taken part in the
14 weatherization through KCP&L but it's being paid
15 for by MARC which is one of our own tax puddles,
16 so, and it is in evidence helping KCP&L to run more
17 efficiently. I am now owner of a smart thermostat
18 that tells me when we're routing, it says please
19 don't touch me. I like this idea that, you know,
20 to have slightly less expensive electricity in the
21 evening sounds great, I can turn my dishwasher on
22 when I go to bed, I can start that load of laundry
23 as I go to sleep and flip it over first thing, you
24 know, 6 a.m. in the morning before the world wakes
25 up. To ask the customers to be sensible in that

1 manner sounds more efficient than raising their
2 rates and asking them to go to work longer and use
3 more energy. So that's really all I've gotten from
4 these two pages that I've read and with that I'm
5 finished. If you don't have anything to say.

6 JUDGE CLARK: Commissioner Silvey has
7 a question for you.

8 COMMISSIONER SILVEY: Just to clarify
9 when you said MARC is paying for the winterization,
10 Do you mean the Mid America Regional Council?

11 FROM THE AUDIENCE: Yes. Not the
12 fellow down the street.

13 JUDGE CLARK: Ms. Brantner thank you
14 for your comment.

15 Is there anyone else who would like
16 to comment?

17 I see no hands.

18 I'd like to thank everybody who came
19 tonight for coming to get your questions answered
20 and further comments that you offered. I'd like to
21 let you know if you get home and either decide that
22 you would have liked to offer a comment or your
23 friends and neighbors and other rate payers would
24 like to offer comments that they can still do so.
25 They can do that by contacting either the Office of

1 the Public Counsel or by going to the Public
2 Service Commission's web page and there's a spot
3 for you to click on to leave a public comment.

4 With that in mind there's nothing
5 further to do at this hearing so this hearing is
6 now adjourned and we'll go off the record.

7

8

9 (Whereupon, the hearing adjourned at 6:52 p.m.)

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

REPORTER CERTIFICATE

1
2
3 I, SUZANNE BENOIST, Certified Shorthand
4 Reporter, do hereby certify that there came before
5 me at Gregg/Klice Community Center, 1600 East 17th
6 Terrace, Kansas City, MO 64108 the
7 above-referenced parties, that the proceeding was
8 translated and proofread using computer-aided
9 transcription, and the above transcript of
10 proceedings is a true and accurate transcript of my
11 notes as taken at the time of said event.

12 I further certify that I am neither
13 attorney nor counsel for nor related nor employed
14 by any of the parties to the action in which this
15 examination is taken; further, that I am not a
16 relative or employee of any attorney or counsel
17 employed by the parties hereto or financially
18 interested in this action.

19 Dated this 14th day of August, 2018.

20 
21

22 Ms. Suzanne Benoist, RPR, CCR-MO,
23 CCR-KS, CSR-IL
24
25

&	agree 11:9	brainstorm 9:16	coming 2:3 6:5
& 1:12 2:11 3:4,8 4:4 7:12	ahead 8:16	brantner 11:3	12:19
0	aided 14:8	12:13	comment 4:8,15
0145 2:9	alliances 10:8	brother 8:6	4:20 12:14,16,22
0146 2:9	america 12:10	bruce 5:16	13:3
1	answer 5:1,2,6 8:21 10:15	business 6:2,2 7:18 8:2 9:4,23	comments 3:1
1 1:7	answered 12:19	c	commission 1:3
14th 14:19	anybody 4:19 5:4 10:22	c 5:20	2:7 3:13,15 4:1,13
15322 14:21	appearances 3:3	call 4:18,23	4:13,16,25 5:2,6,7
1600 14:5	application 4:5	capitalistic 6:12	5:23 10:23 11:6
17th 4:3 14:5	applications 4:9	captioned 2:10	commission's 13:2
1st 2:6	appreciate 8:13	care 10:7	commissioner
2	arrangement 8:18	catalyst 6:8 7:12	1:23 2:20,21,24
2018 1:7 2:6,8,9 14:19	aside 2:7	8:1,3	8:11 12:6,8
2018-0145 1:13	asking 3:2 12:2	ccr 14:22,23	community 6:11
2018-0146 1:16	aspect 7:3	center 14:5	8:8 9:6,24 10:7
28th 4:3	attending 2:25	certainly 10:21	14:5
6	attitude 10:1	certificate 14:1	companies 6:5,13
6 11:24	attorney 14:13,16	certified 14:3	8:3,7
64108 14:6	audience 5:16,20	certify 14:4,12	company 3:5,6,9
6:10 2:1	5:25 7:10,17 8:2	chance 4:8	3:10 4:4 5:2 6:3
6:52 13:9	9:2 10:12,15,21	charge 10:9	company's 1:12
9	11:3,7 12:11	chief 1:21	1:15 2:11,14
9 1:9	augmented 8:4	city 1:8,12 2:11	compete 6:12
a	august 1:7 2:5	3:4,8 4:4 6:3 7:12	complain 9:19
a.m. 11:24	14:19	11:12 14:6	computer 14:8
accept 9:20	authority 1:13,16	clarify 12:8	con 7:21
accepting 9:19	2:11,14	clark 1:20 2:2,17	consider 4:16
accurate 14:10	avoidable 7:19	3:2,12,18,24 5:14	contact 3:10
action 14:14,18	b	5:18,22 7:8,11,25	contacting 12:25
actual 5:8	b 5:20 11:4	8:9,12,16,20 10:19	cooperate 6:11
additional 5:4	basis 6:11	10:22 11:1,5 12:6	corporations 6:9
adjourned 13:6,9	bed 11:22	12:13	council 12:10
affiliate 6:2	began 2:1	click 13:3	counsel 3:3,4,19
affiliated 6:10	behalf 3:14	clinics 10:8	3:22 5:3 13:1
	believe 4:3	clizer 3:21,25	14:13,16
	benoist 14:3,22	coal 6:22	counties 4:7
	box 9:4	come 4:11 5:11	couple 7:9
		8:21 10:24	court 3:11,16,23
			4:14

<p>csr 14:23 customers 11:25</p>	<p>event 14:11 everybody 8:21 12:18 evidence 4:3 5:8 11:16 evidentiary 4:2 5:8 examination 14:15 expendable 7:2 expensive 11:20</p>	<p>13:6 going 4:23 5:10 7:19 13:1 good 2:2 3:20 gotten 12:3 grass 6:16 great 11:21 greater 1:15 2:13 3:5,9 4:5 green 7:2,5 gregg 14:5 growing 6:4</p>	<p>implement 1:13 1:16 2:12,15 important 7:3 increase 1:13,16 2:12,15 4:6 7:16 7:22,24 11:9 increases 7:18,19 individual 6:19 information 3:10 3:16,23 installing 8:4 integrate 6:14 intention 6:16 intentions 6:1 interested 14:18 interesting 6:15</p>
<p>d</p>	<p>f</p>	<p>h</p>	<p>j</p>
<p>dash 2:8,9,9,9 date 6:7 dated 14:19 day 14:19 dealing 6:9 decide 12:21 deputy 1:21 details 9:15 determined 7:20 developing 6:5 direct 5:5 dishwasher 11:21 doing 11:12</p>	<p>facilitate 9:13,23 10:9 facilitated 8:5 fair 7:24 familiar 9:3 favorable 9:15 fellow 12:12 file 1:12,15 2:8,9 financially 14:17 finished 12:5 first 11:23 five 6:23 flip 11:23 forward 2:25 free 10:7 friends 12:23 front 5:11 fun 6:18 further 12:20 13:5 14:12,15 future 6:7,13</p>	<p>hand 4:16 5:12 hands 12:17 health 10:7,8 hear 4:14 hearing 1:6 2:1,8 2:19 4:2,10 5:8 13:5,5,9 hearings 4:7 hears 8:22 heavily 7:5 help 8:6 11:12 helping 11:16 hereto 14:17 home 12:21 hope 6:6,20,25 7:4 hopefully 6:13 7:22 hospital 10:4 hospitals 10:4,6 humanistic 9:7</p>	<p>james 5:16 jobs 9:1 john 1:20 2:17 3:21 judge 1:21 2:2,18 3:2,12,18,24 5:14 5:18,22 7:8,11,25 8:9,12,16,20 10:19 10:22 11:1,5 12:6 12:13 justifiable 7:22</p>
<p>e</p>	<p>g</p>	<p>i</p>	<p>k</p>
<p>e 5:20,21 11:4,4 east 14:5 efficient 12:1 efficiently 11:17 effort 9:24 either 12:21,25 electric 1:14,17 2:12,15 electricity 6:17,21 6:24 9:7,8,9,13,24 11:20 employed 14:13 14:17 employee 14:16 enablers 6:16 encourage 7:4 energy 12:3 enter 3:3 enterprise 9:23 enterprises 10:4 er 1:13,16 2:8,9 evening 2:2,5,7 3:20 5:24 11:21</p>	<p>gas 6:22 general 1:13,16 2:12,15 give 4:8 given 3:23 go 2:3 8:16 10:3 11:22,23 12:2</p>	<p>idea 11:19 ideas 5:25 6:14 il 14:23 image 8:6 impartial 5:7</p>	<p>k 11:4 kansas 1:8,12 2:10 3:4,8 4:4 6:3 7:11 11:12 14:6 karen 11:3 kcp&l 1:15 2:13 3:5,9 4:5 6:7,15 6:20,25 7:4,21,23 8:1,18 9:10,11,18 9:19,19,20,22</p>

<p>11:14,16 kind 2:23 8:5 9:3 9:25 10:2 klice 14:5 know 9:16,18 11:19,24 12:21 ks 14:23</p>	<p>mid 12:10 mind 7:16 13:4 mindset 10:1 missouri 1:2,8,15 2:6,14 3:5,9,15 4:5 mo 14:6,22 money 10:5 morning 11:24 move 6:20</p>	<p>opening 2:22 operation 9:21 operation's 4:5 operations 1:15 2:14 3:5,9 7:18 order 6:8 9:9 10:5 10:9 outside 9:3,10 owner 11:17</p>	<p>problem 9:18 proceeding 14:7 proceedings 1:4 14:10 produce 8:7 product 6:6 8:5 production 6:24 7:3 9:14,22 profit 6:8,9 10:4 proofread 14:8 proper 11:12 provide 7:20 9:17 provided 3:16 provider 9:11,12 providing 6:17,17 8:7 9:6,24 provision 6:10 9:7 9:13 public 1:3,6 2:6,8 2:19 3:15,19,22,22 4:7,8,20 5:3 13:1 13:1,3 puddles 11:15 purpose 4:9</p>
<p>l</p>	<p>n</p>	<p>p</p>	<p>q</p>
<p>l 5:21 laundry 11:22 law 1:21 2:18 lean 6:25 7:4,13 leave 13:3 lera 3:21 level 9:14 light 1:12 2:11 3:4 3:8 4:4 7:12 liked 12:22 little 10:6 live 9:9 load 11:22 local 1:6 2:8,19 4:6 9:14 longer 12:2 look 2:25 lot 10:5 11:12</p>	<p>n 11:4,4,4 name 2:17 3:7 5:15 11:2 necessary 11:10 need 8:8 10:3 11:9 needed 9:20 needs 9:25 10:10 neighborhood 10:8 neighbors 12:23 neither 14:12 nonrenewable 7:6 normal 5:18 notes 14:11 number 6:19 numbers 2:8</p>	<p>p.m. 2:1 13:9 page 13:2 pages 12:4 paid 11:14 part 11:13 particular 9:1 parties 5:5 14:7,14 14:17 partners 8:19,24 payers 12:23 paying 12:9 payne 3:14,14,18 people 6:6,18 7:20 8:25 9:19 10:9 personal 6:1 please 5:14 10:24 11:1,18 podium 4:12 8:21 point 7:13 power 1:12 2:11 3:4,8 4:4 6:24 7:3 7:12 9:21 present 6:6 presented 11:10 preserved 4:15 preside 2:18 presiding 1:20 private 6:8,19 8:3 8:6 pro 7:21</p>	<p>question 5:1 10:16 12:7 questions 5:1,4,6 7:9 8:10 12:19 quote 7:5</p>
<p>m</p>	<p>o</p>	<p>r</p>	<p>r</p>
<p>m 5:21 main 6:23 making 10:4 manner 12:1 marc 11:15 12:9 matter 1:12,15 2:10,13 mean 4:11 12:10 means 6:17 medical 10:3 meld 9:6 members 4:8</p>	<p>o 5:21 occupation 9:5 offer 10:23 12:22 12:24 offered 12:20 offering 8:5 office 3:19,22 5:3 12:25 okay 4:21 7:8 8:9 10:24 older 8:6</p>	<p>r 5:20,21 11:4,4,4 raise 5:12 raising 12:1 rate 1:13,16 2:12 2:15 4:6 7:15,17 7:19,21,24 11:9 12:23 rates 12:2</p>	<p>r</p>

<p>read 12:4 reading 11:8 really 12:3 recommend 9:1 record 2:3 3:3 5:15 11:2 13:6 referenced 14:7 regarding 4:4 regards 7:11 regional 12:10 regulatory 1:21 2:18 related 14:13 relative 14:16 remain 5:7 remark 2:22 renewable 7:1 renewables 7:14 reporter 3:11,17 3:23 4:15 14:1,4 represent 3:8 representing 3:21 request 1:12,16 2:11,14 7:15 residents 11:13 resources 7:1,2,6 10:10 respectively 2:10 responsibility 7:23 right 4:24 5:12 9:9 roger 3:7 roots 6:16 routing 11:18 rpr 14:22 run 11:16 ryan 1:22 2:20</p>	<p>says 11:18 scheduled 4:2,6 second 4:18 7:13 see 12:17 seeing 6:3 sensible 11:25 september 4:2 service 1:3,14,17 2:6,13,16 3:15 7:20 13:2 session 5:2 set 2:7 share 6:14 sheets 11:8 shemwell 3:20,21 3:24 8:14,17,23 10:11,14,17 shorthand 14:3 side 7:5 8:3 signature 14:21 signed 4:10,18 silvey 1:22 2:20,21 2:21,24 8:11 12:6 12:8 sir 4:21 5:11 10:17 sleep 11:23 slightly 11:20 smart 11:17 socialistic 10:13 society 9:9,21 solar 6:3,4,9,13,17 6:23 8:1,4,7 9:6 sole 9:11,12 sort 9:21 10:12,13 sounds 11:21 12:1 sources 6:24 speak 4:11,11 speaking 9:3 spell 5:15 11:2 spelling 5:19</p>	<p>spot 13:2 spreading 10:13 staff 3:13,15 5:3 start 11:22 starting 3:4 state 1:2 5:14 11:1 11:11 steiner 3:7,8,12 step 9:10 street 12:12 strictly 9:4 subbing 10:6 submitted 5:9 substations 10:7 sure 7:10 suzanne 14:3,22 sworn 5:12,13 10:25</p>	<p>tie 7:15 time 2:7 4:19 5:11 8:13 14:11 today 2:5,19 tonight 4:25 5:4 12:19 tonight's 4:10 touch 11:19 transcript 1:4 14:9,10 transcription 14:9 translated 14:8 true 14:10 trusted 8:19,24 trying 7:14 turn 11:21 two 5:25 6:19 7:15 11:8 12:4</p>
		t	u
		<p>t 5:21 11:4 take 4:3 taken 4:14 11:13 14:11,15 talking 8:18 tax 11:15 taylor 5:17,22 8:13,17,20 10:20 tell 4:12 5:23 11:6 tells 11:18 tending 11:8 terrace 14:6 testify 4:17 thank 2:2,24 3:12 3:18,20,25 5:22 8:12 10:11,14,18 10:19 12:13,18 thermostat 11:17 thing 4:23 11:23 think 7:18 8:1,25 9:14,25</p>	<p>u 5:20 understand 7:14 use 12:2 utilities 8:25</p>
			v
			volume 1:9
			w
			<p>wakes 11:24 want 4:12 water 6:23 way 6:12 10:13 ways 6:21 we've 3:22 wealth 10:13 weatherization 11:14 web 13:2 welcomed 10:1 westhoff 9:12 whelm 9:10</p>
s			
<p>s 5:21 saying 8:24</p>			

whitney 3:14 willing 4:13 wind 6:22 winterization 12:9 witness 5:13 10:25 work 6:11 9:4,20 12:2 working 9:17 world 11:24
y
y 5:21 yeah 5:20